From: DARRYL DIETZE

Sent: Sunday, July 08, 2012 9:32 PM

To: Swan, Joseph Cc: Mercier, Betty

Subject: Re: Roehampton Ave Parking Regulation Letter

Betty,

There has been several attempts through surveys to revise the parking on Roehampton Ave from the present "1hour" allowed parking to "No Parking during the months of September1st to End of April each year from 8AM to 6PM Mon to Fri". During the rest of the time the parking regulations could remain as is. The reason for this "No parking" request during the time period is due to the horrendous amounts of student cars parked for hours on end during the school year from Fanshawe College on our street.

The commissioner cannot keep up and do not have any affect of this problem.

This problem with parking on the front boulevard grass area of all homes is devaluing the properties. As well the garbage trucks and recycle trucks have significant problems with picking up the tax paying residents garbage and recycles due to all the vehicles parked in the way. As well in the winter months our street does not get properly cleaned by the snowplows due to the student cars parked all over the street.

This has been an ongoing problem for several years now and if the No Parking request from 1st of September to the following End of April each year from 8AM to 6PM Mon to Fri was implemented it would greatly reduce this situation/problem for us tax paying residents.

Surveys are not working due to the number of rental properties on the street.

Please review and advise.